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BALBARDIE PRIMARY SCHOOL & BATHGATE WEST NURSERY SCHOOL
Parent Council AGM Monday 25th August 2014 

Present: Martin Berginis, Leigh Maybury, Karen Smillie, Neil Quinn (chair), Margaret Hendry, Fiona Drysdale, Liz Notman, Marion McCallum, James Savage, Tracy Ross, Steph Cameron, Harry Cartmill, Dorthe Davidson, Carol McNicol, Karen Bonnar, Gillian Greenwell, Audrey Templeton, Lesley Henderson, Laura Macintyre, Mark and Claire Houstin, Paula Diment, Janice Earl Summers, Alison Currie, Stephanie Stutt, Greg Welsh, Elizabeth White
Apologies: Lynne Bell, Kirsten Gamble, Gina Freeman, Nicola McFarlane
Neil welcomed to everyone and all introduced themselves.

1. Business arising from meeting 17th June 2014.  

*HT updates – Future reference - Mr Welsh will distribute a typed copy of his report. 
*Mr Welsh requested an amendment to Excursion discussion and school blog section.  All present agreed.
*Update from D Arnott re road safety.  Harry Cartmill said that the petition had been drawn up and it would be beneficial to the school and local community.  Contact Davie for update and Harry will take forward to the Council.

*Netball team – waiting on new team to get sizes.

*Hooded sweatshirt order form to be distributed

*Remainder of the minutes approved.

2. Parent Council Constitution and Aims.  
*Aims of the Parent Council are posted on the School Blog which has replaced council website.  General discussion followed and this will be emailed out to new Parent Council members for approval prior to uploading on the blog for the new session.
*Parent Council Constitution document reviewed and the following amendments agreed. Constitution document will be updated and posted on the School Blog for session 2014-15.

· Point two – we should have no limit to number of elected parent council members per year group

· Point six – co-opted members to be invited for session 2014/15.
· Point eight – change first sentence “ If at least 50 parents from the wider Parent Forum …”
· Point twelve – Clarity sought whether Parent Council & wider Parent Forum members have the right to vote at Parent Council meetings.  A vote on this was taken based on existing constitution rules (where all people present were allowed to vote). Result: Constitution remaining the status quo – 7 votes.  Change the constitution to only allow elected PC members to vote – 8 votes.  It was therefore agreed that the Constitution be amended to reflect that only elected Parent Council members can vote although it was acknowledged that consideration be given whether to take any individual matter to a wider parent consultation should be made on a case by case basis.  

· It was suggested that any parent can be elected to the Parent Council during any time during the school year – if any parent wishes to join the Parent Council for session 2014-15 this needs to be done by next meeting on 6th November.
· The new Constitution will be posted on the school blog and will also be available via the school office.

· Communication with year reps should be made through the school office.

*Discussion on format of meetings.

· Four meeting per school session, 
· Will be inclusive of BP school and BWNS.  
· Meetings to be relaxed but with structure - agenda items, minutes, actions etc

· Communication with members by email.  
· Parent Council is not a forum for discussing individual issues.  
· All decisions are made by majority of elected members of Parent Council.  
· All present at the meeting should be treated with courtesy and all points of view considered and not shouted down.  

3. Headteacher’s report

*Written report distributed to all present. 
4. AOB

*Float – newsletter ready to go out to parents. 

*Fund raising – Macmillan coffee morning letter to go to parents.  

*Lost property in yellow bin at reception.  
*Look at fund raising suggested Christmas cards.

5. Parent Council elected members for session 2014/15 

* Neil confirmed that Liesa McLean had stepped down as vice chair.
Chair – 

Neil Quinn 

Vice Chair -
Carol McNicol

Secretary – 
Elizabeth White

Nursery reps -
Leigh Maybury and Gillian Greenwell

Autism Resource- Liz Notman 

Year 1 reps -
Claire Houstin and Janice Earl Summers

Year 2 reps -
Dorthe Davidson and Alison Currie

Year 3 reps -
Karen Smillie and Kirsten Gamble
Year 4 reps -
Steph Cameron and Karen Bonnar

Year 5 reps -
Margaret Hendry, Tracy Ross and Gina Freeman

Year 6 reps -
James Savage and Nicola McFarlane  
Year 7 reps -
Lynne Bell and Paula Diment

Float Committee – Audrey Templeton

* Email addresses noted for all PC members
Next meeting 6th November at 6.15 pm    
